TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067





Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

Phone 03 58298264 Fax 03 58298244

tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164

Facebook Page - Click here

SCHOOL VALUES - RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION

MINI NEWSLETTER

- 1. Michelle Trudgen Parent Session It has been extremely encouraging to see the response in relation to this night. Information has been in the newsletter and on Tiqbiz and RSVP's are due by Friday 7^{th} August. This night is open to up to 20 small schools so get in quick to avoid disappointment.
- 2. Tree Planting A big thank you to the parents who assisted with the Tree Planting Day today. The staff and students did a terrific job and some photos will be published in next week's full edition of the newsletter. Thanks to Trish Moss and Karen Armstrong for their organisation on this day.
- 3. End of Year Excursion After consulting with families via Tiqbiz and getting feedback, the end of year excursion will be held at the Whittlesea Fun Fields on Thursday 3rd December. We have booked the venue for this event and more specific details will go home early next term. This date is confirmed and parents are invited as per usual to this event to accompany their children from Tally PS.
- 4. Trivia Night Don't forget to get your table organised for the Trivia Night which will be held this Saturday 1st August. We hope that this will be a great fundraiser for our school and your support would be greatly appreciated. More specific information went out on Tiqbiz and in the newsletter. Contact Bev Montgomery for bookings.
- <u>5. Grade 3/4 Camp</u> Information went home a couple of weeks ago regarding the camp at 15 Mile Creek. A number of forms need to be returned ASAP. This camp is for 4 days from Tuesday 1st September to Friday 4th September Mrs Haberfield will be attending this camp.
- A. Parent Consent Form
- B. Medical Form
- C. Any forms relevant to asthma, allergies, anaphylaxis
- <u>6. New Enrolments</u> At present, we have 7 new Foundation student enrolments for 2016, with the possibility for this to increase to 10 or 11 which would be a great result for our school. Please get enrolment forms for 2016 in ASAP. This will assist with planning for next year and staffing. We look forward to presenting more special treats to our New Foundation Students for 2016.
- 7. Cluster Science Day This is scheduled for Thursday 30th July and permission forms (which went home last week), need to be returned ASAP. The cost for the day is only \$2 to cover the bus and this day is being implemented by real life Scientists from CSIRO and is a wonderful opportunity for our children. Warm clothes (outside activities) and snack, lunch and drinks are required.
- 8. Sporting Schools Program AFL (Monday) and Golf (Tuesday) concludes this week. As per usual, sessions begin at 3.35pm and will finish at 4.35pm. A form went home today for the new Sporting Schools Program which we hope will begin on Monday 3rd August. However, no funding announcement for our school has been made yet which is very frustrating. I recommend that all families enrol in Orienteering on the assumption that this sport will go ahead as planned. All children from the school will be participating in the Gymnastics program (permission forms need to be returned) also assuming that the program will go ahead. When an update occurs, families will be contacted via Tiqbiz.

Gymnastics (whole school) – all sessions at Jets Gymnastics in Mooroopna from 12.30 until 1.30pm.

Monday 3rd August - Week 4

Monday 10th August - Week 5

Monday 17th August - Week 6

Monday 24th August - Week 7

Monday 31st August - Week 8

Monday 7th September - Week 9

Monday 14th September - Week 10

Orienteering (numbers capped at 25) - all sessions after school.

Tuesday 4th August - Week 4

Tuesday 11th August - Week 5

Tuesday 18st August - Week 6

Tuesday 25th August - Week 7

Tuesday 1st September - Week 8

Tuesday 8th September - Week 9

Tuesday 15th September - Week 10

- 9. <u>CSEF</u> A reminder to all families that the Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund is available for eligible families. Application forms are available at the school Office.
- 10. Play Group This will be held next Thursday 6^{th} August and will be conducted by Mrs Forman. Please spread this message around the local community and everyone is welcome.
- 11. OSH Care is available on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday this week as per usual.
- 12. Library This will be held on Friday this week and students are encouraged to return any library books that were borrowed during the last visit.

David Brodie

(Teaching Principal)

Small Schools Website - http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/